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“ How	To	Grow	And	Use	Medicinal	Herbs	”	
 

Stephanie Syson  

Marjory:	 Hello,	and	welcome	to	the	Homegrown	Foods	Summit.	This	is	
Marjory	Wildcraft.	This	summit	is	brought	to	you	by	The	Grow	
Network.	We're	the	premier	community,	people	growing	our	own	
food,	making	our	own	medicine.	Regularly,	we	get	people	who	go,	
"Hey,	I	want	to	grow	my	own	medicine.	I	want	to	grow	my	own	
medicinal	herbs."	Yeah.	Right	on,	because	the	herbs	that	you	grow	
yourself	have	way,	way,	way	more	power	than	the	herbs	that	you	
buy.	We	have	a	wonderful	presenter	for	you	who's	going	to	go	over	
more	than	a	dozen	herbs	here	that	are	real	common,	and	how	she	
grows	them,	and	their	properties,	and	how	to	use	them.	

	 Stephanie	Syson	has	over	10	years	of	experience	in	the	herbal	
product	industry,	and	13	years	as	an	organic	farmer.	She	teaches	
greenhouse	management,	seed	saving,	herbalism,	and	how	to	
manage	a	public	forest	and	permaculture.	She	also	co-hosts	the	
Living	Permaculture	Radio	Show	on	Public	Radio	and	regularly	
collaborates	with	the	Colorado	Extension	Service	and	the	Colorado	
Mountain	College.	Stephanie,	by	the	way,	also	manages	public	fruit	
forest	in	Basalt,	Colorado.	I've	been	to	visit	here,	and	it's	really,	really	
quite	amazing.	

	 Well,	here	you	go.	Let's	let	Stephanie	show	you	how	to	grow,	gosh,	I	
think	there's	about	17	different	herbs.	

Stephanie:	 Welcome	to	Growing	and	Using	Medicinal	Herbs.	My	name	is	
Stephanie	Syson.	I	live	in	Carbondale,	Colorado,	so	we	will	mostly	be	
going	over	temperate	climate	herbs.		

	 I	am	a	medicinal	herb	farmer.	I'm	also	a	mother	of	a	beautiful	
daughter	of	10	years	old.	The	owner-operator	of	Biodynamic	
Botanicals,	which	is	the	herb	farm	itself.	I	practice	permaculture,	
herbalism,	biodynamics,	seed	saving.	I	work	a	lot	in	greenhouses	as	
well	as	host	the	Living	Permaculture	podcast	on	public	radio,	KDNK.	
You	can	also	subscribe	to	that	podcast	on	NPR	Podcasts.	If	you	are	
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interested	in	a	bunch	of	permaculture	and	farming	and	herbal	
nerdism,	you	can	listen	to	us	once	a	month	there.		

	 I'm	gonna	get	into	about	12	different	medicinal	herbs	that	I	really	like	
to	grow	and	use.	But,	first,	just	briefly	how	I	arrived	at	where	I	am	
now,	like	a	lot	of	people	who	work	in	the	natural	health	industry,	I	
came	to	it	because	of	my	own	health	issues.	In	my	teenage	years,	I	
got	diagnosed	with	Hashimoto's	disease,	which	is	an	autoimmune	
thyroid	disease.	My	parents	didn't	know	better.	I	didn't	know	better.	
We	just	kind	of	plugged	into	the	traditional	medical	system,	and	the	
going	theory	at	that	time	was	the	irradiation	of	the	thyroid	was	really	
the	only	option,	and	so	that's	what	we	went	forward	to	do.		

	 And	years	later,	reading	my	first	nutrition	book,	it	was	really	turned	
out	to	be	one	of	the	greatest	gifts	to	my	life,	because	I	wasn't	living	a	
life	like	this	at	all.	But	reading	that	book	and	reading	the	chapter	on	
thyroids	and	how	many	things	we	can	do	to	help	improve	the	health	
of	our	thyroid	before	we	would	go	to	the	level	of	irradiating	a	vital	
organ	really,	really	offended	me	and	upset	me	and	took	my	life	from	
one	direction	to	another.	So	all	in	all	it	ended	up	being	quite	the	gift.		

	 So	two	main	projects	here	in	the	[inaudible	00:02:25]	Valley	of	
Colorado,	Biodynamic	Botanicals	is	a	commercial	and	medicinal	herb	
farm.	We	grow	about	30	different	species	of	medicinal	herbs	for	sale.	
We	grow	a	lot	more	just	for	joy	and	fun	and	getting	to	know	all	those	
different	plants.	This	is	the	master	plan	of	our	section	at	the	ranch,	
which	is	called	Sustainable	Settings	Ranch.	It's	a	larger	240	acre	
biodynamic	ranch	and	raw	dairy.	So	we	have	built	some	of	this	
infrastructure,	maybe	half	or	so,	and	the	rest	we	are	still	working	on.		

	 One	of	my	other	projects	is	the	Basalt	Food	Park.	This	is	in	Basalt,	
Colorado,	which	is	just	a	town	away	from	where	I	live.	It's	a	public	
park	that	about	five	years	ago,	the	city	and	myself,	decided	that	we	
could	better	utilize	the	space	than	being	just	a	grass	park	like	a	lot	of	
the	other	parks	that	we	have.	And	we	could	turn	it	into	a	
permaculture	food	forest,	a	demonstration	garden,	as	well	as	a	
medicinal	herb	sanctuary.	So	this	is	just	a	public	park,	open	and	
available	to	all	like	any	other	public	park	except	you	can	eat	it.	You	
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can	take	herbs	home	for	your	cooking	your	dinner	or	your	herbs	for	
your	medicine	making	or	you	can	come	pick	raspberries	or	apples	or	
plums	or	any	of	the	other	fruits	and	vegetables	that	live	at	this	site.	
Everything	is	tagged	with	Latin	and	common	name.	Yeah.	We	really	
enjoy	that	project,	and	I	really	like	medicinal	herbs	out	there	in	a	
more	public	way	so	we	can	talk	about	them,	teach	about	them,	and	
let	people	access	those	plants.	

	 So	why	would	you	grow	herbs?	If	you	are	not	already	drinking	the	
kool-aid	of	how	wonderful	it	is	to	grow	herbs.	These	are	some	of	the	
top	reasons.	For	health	and	self-sufficiency,	so	you	can	grow	your	
own	pharmacy,	you	can	grow	your	own	vitamins,	grow	your	own	
minerals.	The	medicinal	arts	are	very	unculinary	arts	as	well,	are	very	
pest	and	disease	resistant	for	the	most	part.	There's	an	herb	for	
every	kind	of	location	you	might	have.	Do	you	have	a	place	with	low	
water	or	too	much	water?	Do	you	have	a	place	that	has	really	rich	
soils	or	do	you	have	a	place	that	has	very	poor	soils,	not	high	in	
nutrition	or	eroded	away	or	very,	very	rocky?	There	is	a	plant,	
probably	an	herb,	that	is	strong	enough	and	would	love	to	live	in	that	
location.	You	just	have	to	find	which	one.	

	 Herbs	are	useful	in	so	many	ways.	Medicinal	securities	so	it's	great	
that	we	can	buy	our	peppermint	tea	from	China,	but	should	we	and	
will	we	always	be	able	to	do	so?	Probably	not,	and	why	not	just	grow	
it	outside	of	your	house.	There's	a	lot	of	cultural	and	historical	
significance.	There's	a	beautiful	book	by	Wolf	Storl,	The	History	of	
Healing	that	goes	over	a	lot	of	the	really	beautiful	lore	around	these	
medicinal	herbs.	They're	edible,	viable	for	medicine,	really	tasty,	a	lot	
of	them.	They	provide	our	vitamins	and	minerals	of	the	world,	so	
super	high	in	nutrition.	They	help	to	establish	clean	soils	and	healthy	
soils	a	lot	quicker	if	you're	utilizing	the	right	ones	for	soil	building.	
Like	our	plantain	and	melon	and	dandelion.	And	they	all	draw	in	
beneficial	insects	and	a	lot	of	our	pollen	eaters,	they're	just	really	
beautiful	flowers	of	diverse	sizes,	shapes,	colors,	and	they	bring	in	a	
wide	array	of	beneficial	insects	and	pollinators	to	our	gardens.	

	 There's	also	some	large	use	and	conservation	issues	around	
medicinal	herbs.	So	like	I	mentioned	that	peppermint	tea,	you	
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probably	assume,	perhaps,	it	comes	from	somewhere	close	by	
because	peppermint	grows	so	well.	But,	odds	are,	if	you're	buying	
from	any	large	size	company,	it	does	not.	Even	from	some	of	our	
smaller	companies.	We	also	want	to	think	about	when	we're	looking	
at	our	medicines	or	our	teas,	we're	buying	from	the	grocer	or	even	
any	of	our	herbalists,	are	these	herbs	wild	crafted	and	there's	some	
value	to	that,	but	be	wary,	the	wild	cannot	really	support	the	level	of	
usage	of	herbs	that	we	are	seeing	anymore.	And	we	want	these	wild	
plants	to	thrive	and	be	a	part	of	our	wild	ecosystems	so	we	can	go	
and	get	seeds	and	propagation	material,	but	we	really	want	to	be	
looking	towards	growing	as	many	of	these	herbs	as	we're	using	as	
possible.	

	 So,	as	I	said,	just	for	your	garden's	health,	even	if	you're	not	using	
these	plants	for	your	own	health	or	for	your	delicious	additions	to	
your	dinners	every	night,	the	[inaudible	00:07:33]	habitat	for	all	of	
beneficial	insects	and	all	of	our	pollinators	and	that's	gonna	help	our	
vegetable	gardens	thrive.	So	in	medicinal	herbs,	when	we're	looking	
for	seeds,	we're	looking	for	those	wild	genetics.	We	want,	this	is	a	
picture	on	the	right	of	echinacea,	we	want	to	make	sure	that	the	
echinacea	seed	we're	getting	has	come	from	a	reputable	distributor	
that's	not	coming	from	your	regular	nurseries.	Most	of	our	medicinal	
herbs	are	still	very	wild	but	some	of	them	are	common	ones	that	
have	crossed	over	into	the	ornamental	horticulture	fields	have	been	
bred	for	some	time	now	for	big	flowers,	pretty	colors,	and	as	we're	
doing	that,	we're	not	necessarily	selecting	for	medicinal	potency,	but	
we	really	want	to	have	our	seeds	as	wild	as	possible.	And	there's	
some	really	great	seed	companies	out	there.	Strictly	Medicinals	out	
in	Oregon	is	one	of	my	all	time	favorites	that	I	go	to	all	the	time	for	
my	medicinal	herb	seeds	for	the	ones	that	I'm	not	saving	myself.		

	 And	just	to	think	about	medicinal	herbs	as	not	a	substitute	for	a	
pharmaceutical,	these	plants	belong	in	our	lives	in	multiple	times	per	
day	in	all	kinds	of	ways,	not	just	when	we're	sick,	not	just	taking	
willow	bark	instead	of	aspirin,	not	just	taking	metal	instead	of	our	
antihistamine,	that's	a	great	place	to	start.	But	these	herbs	really,	
really	show	their	value	when	they	come	into	our	lives	in	a	much	more	
regular	way.	So	we	want	them	every	day.		



  
 

 
 

7 

	 And	remember,	there	are	common	kitchen	herbs,	our	thyme,	
oregano,	rosemary,	those	are	all	very	powerful	herbs	as	well,	we	just	
need	to	make	sure	that	we're	getting	nice	fresh,	high	quality	herbs	
and	maybe	not	the	little	shaker	jar	that's	been	on	the	shelf	in	our	
local	grocer	for	the	last	two	years,	which	has	little	to	offer	anymore	
because	it's	been	exposed	for	so	long	to	air	and	light	and	things	like	
that.	Herbs	are	gonna	help	support	our	body	in	healing	itself,	so	
while	lots	of	them	do	have	antibacterial	qualities	and	things	like	that,	
we	also	are	looking	at	them	because	they	help	fortify	and	strengthen	
our	body's	own	immune	system	and	our	body's	own	systems	of	
cleansing	or	whatever	it	is	we're	looking	for.		

	 So	what	makes	an	herbalist?	There's	a	lot	of	courses	out	there	where	
you	can	get	great	training	and	knowledge	about	becoming	an	
herbalist,	especially	if	you're	going	to	the	level	of	a	clinical	herbalist	
in	trying	to	treat	clients	and	things	like	that.	But,	really,	a	certified	
herbalist	is	a	fairly	new	term	and	human	beings	have	been	working	
with	plants	for	a	very,	very	long	time.	Animals	work	with	plants	and	
have	been	shown	to	use	medicinal	herbs.	And	these	are	all	valid	and	
wonderful	uses.	Everyone	doesn't	need	to	go,	necessarily,	to	get	
training	unless	they're	going	to	go	that	far.		

	 The	children	in	the	picture	to	the	left	is	a	great	example.	Just	to	
remember,	we	have	inherent	knowledge	of	these	plants	in	our	
biochemistry,	in	our	history,	in	our	intuition,	and	so	one	of	these	
boys	had	warts	on	his	fingers	and	we	found	him	out	in	the	yard	with	
a	dandelion.	He	had	pulled	it	off	and	that	white	sap	from	the	
dandelion,	he	was	putting	it	on	his	wart.	No	one	had	ever	told	him	to	
do	that,	he	just	did	it	instinctively	and	the	latex	from	the	dandelion	is	
a	great	thing	to	help	eliminate	and	reduce	warts	if	you're	having	
issues	for	that,	just	remember	that.	And	then	also,	every	body	is	
different.	Herbs	are	not	a	one	shot	deal.	Everybody	who	has	a	
headache	takes	Feverfew	and	it	works	for	them	universally.	They're	
very	individual	and	they're	very	complex	like	we	are,	so	really	just	
trying	to	figure	out	what	works	for	you	and	by	growing	them,	you	can	
kind	of	feel	what	you're	attracted	to.		
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	 So	we	like	to	take	the	big	picture	of	these	plants,	too,	as	well	as	all	
plants.	They're	collecting	sun	and	moon	and	all	these	astro-
influences	taking	them	up	into	their	body	and	metabolizing	all	of	
these	things	according	to	their	own	intelligence,	and	so	we	want	to	
respect	the	intelligence	and	beauty	and	complexity	of	these	plants.	
And	that's	why	they	work	so	well	and	it's	so	hard	for	bacterias	and	
viruses	to	really	understand	plants	because	they're	both	very	
complex.	And	so	a	simple	antibiotic,	it's	relatively	easy	for	our	
bacterias	to	evolve	and	understand	a	chemical	antibiotic	and	figure	
out	how	to	eat	it.	But	with	herbs,	they're	just	as	complex	in	their	
whole	form	as	the	bacteria	itself	or	as	our	body.	So	that's	why	they	
work	in	a	different	way.		

	 We	also	want	to	be	looking	at	the	circadian	rhythm.	Where's	the	sun	
moving?	How's	the	moon	moving?	In	what	season	are	the	different	
parts	of	the	plants	really	beautiful	and	viable?	When	do	they	
germinate?	When	do	they	mature?	When	do	they	go	back	into	the	
earth	to	regenerate?		

	 In	thinking	about	this	seasonality,	there's	some	general	kind	of	ideas	
that	in	spring	we're	really	looking	at	the	leaves	of	the	plants.	The	first	
thing	to	come	out	of	the	ground	are	these	leaves,	and	those	are	the	
most	vibrant	part	of	the	plant	as	well.	All	the	energy	of	the	plant	is	
expressing	itself	at	that	time,	so	it's	one	of	the	best	time	to	harvest	
leaves.		

	 Summer	is	for	flowers	or	I	really	also	like	to	look	at	the	insects	when	
the	bees	in	my	garden	are	particularly	after	a	certain	herb	flower.	I	
know	that	that	nectar's	running	really	strong	and	all	of	the	vibrancy	
and	energy	of	that	plant	in	the	flower,	and	so	that's	also	what	I	want	
to	flower	so	we	kind	of	have	to	have	a	little	negotiation	of	who	gets	
the	flower.	But	I	grow	lots	of	flowers	so	they	can	have	other	flowers	
too.	

	 Fall	is	usually	when	our	seeds	are	being	produced	and	winter	for	
roots	or	very,	very	early	spring.	So	that	time	when	the	plant	has	gone	
back	into	the	ground	and	stored	its	energy	into	the	root	to	over	
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winter,	that's	when	all	of	the	vibrancy	and	energy	is	in	the	root,	so	
that's	the	time	when	we	would	like	to	have	it.		

	 I	really	like	to	look	at	the	Latin	names	of	plants	for	lots	of	reasons.	
One,	they're	just	very	fun,	but	also	they	can	help	to	give	us	an	idea	of	
where	the	plant	came	from,	how	to	identify	the	plant,	what	the	plant	
is	for.	That	cardiaca	you	see	on	this	slide,	the	Leonurus	cardiaca,	
which	is	motherwort.	Cardiaca	is	for	the	heart.	Motherwort	is	a	really	
important	herb	for	our	heart.	And	Leonurus,	lion,	lionheart	is	
motherwort	known	as	cardiaca.	It	helps	to,	not	only	physically	
support	the	hearts	health,	but	emotionally	give	us	this	feeling	of	
lionheartedness,	this	strength	of	heart.		

	 I	really	enjoy	lots	of	different	books.	Here's	a	few	that	I	like	to	
reference	if	you're	interested	in	this	idea	of	what	is	a	native	plant	
versus	an	invasive	plant.	These	words	are	thrown	around	quite	a	lot	
and	I	think	most	of	the	time	they	are	not	used	appropriately.	So	I	will	
leave	that	to	a	larger	conversation	at	some	point,	but	I	encourage	
you	to	do	your	research	and	look	into	the	benefits	and	the	value	of	
some	of	these	so	called	invasives	and	this	idea	of	native,	and	what's	
native	in	a	changing	climate	like	we	have.		

	 Okay.	Now	I'm	going	to	go	into	just	a	few	of	my	favorite	herbs,	the	
growing	and	using	of	for	a	temperate	climate	like	we	have	here.		

	 Blue	Vervain	is	one	of	my	favorite	plants	over	the	last	maybe	five	
years.	I've	become	very,	very	close	to	it.	I	enjoy	it	right	when	it	
sprouts	all	the	way	though.	It's	a	beautiful	perennial.	Gorgeous,	
gorgeous	flowers.	We're	going	to	be	using	those	flowers	and	leaf	on	
this.	This	one	has	tons	of	old	lore	around	its	ceremonial	uses,	many,	
many	different	cultures.	We	use	this	as	unnerving	so	it	helps	to	calm	
the	nervous	system.	It's	also	very	bitter	so	you'll	see	it	in	a	lot	of	
digestive	bitter	recipes	especially	ones	more	related	to	the	calming	of	
anxiety	and	things	like	that.	On	the	external,	it	can	be	used	as	an	
anti-inflammatory,	and	for	some	tissue	repair.	But	really,	the	way	I	
use	this	the	most	would	be	more	related	to	internal	uses	and	for	that	
overworked,	overstressed,	self-critical	person	which	we	can	all	have	
periods	of	that,	I'm	sure.		
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	 Blue	Vervain	is	in	the	mint	family.	It	enjoys	a	little	bit	of	shade	if	you	
have	it,	but	can	thrive	in	full	sun	as	well	as	long	as	while	it's	still	really	
teeny	tiny	it	gets	a	little	bit	of	protection	by	either	some	taller	plants	
planted	on	the	south	side	or	the	wind	side	or	something	like	that.	It	
does	enjoy	quite	a	bit	of	mulch.	Here	in	Colorado	at	6,000	feet,	my	
Blue	Vervain	will	grow	maybe	to	about	four	or	five	feet	tall.	It	can	do	
some	drought,	but	it	is	in	the	mint	family,	so	like	most	of	our	mints,	
it's	going	to	enjoy	a	little	bit	of	water.		

	 Burdock:	Most	of	you	have	probably	seen	this	plant.	This	is	on	that	
invasive	list.	You	have	to	be	very	careful	of	where	you	harvest	this	
plant	from,	just	because	a	lot	of	people	are	spraying	it	with	toxic	
herbicides	to	try	and	eliminate	it	from	thriving	in	their	area,	which	
you	can	read	those	books	and	determine	your	own	opinion.	I	think	
it's	a	really	super	valuable	medicinal	herb	for	detox	and	cleansing	
which	happens	to	be	what	it's	doing	for	the	earth	that	it's	growing	on	
as	well,	which	is	why	you'll	often	see	it	in	these	degraded	or	
disturbed	areas	that	might	have	some	toxicity	to	the	landscape.	It's	
really	there	to	help	clean	that	up.	But	that's	what	it	does	in	us	too,	so	
making	sure	that	you're	growing	it	on	a	clean	place	is	important	so	
you're	medicine	is	clean.	But	while	we're	using	it,	it's	going	to	be	a	
really	great	digestive	cleanser	to	help	feed	our	beneficial	bacteria	
with	the	kind	of	starches	that	are	in	it,	but	then	also	to	help	bind	with	
heavy	metals	and	toxins	in	our	system	and	remove	them	out,	so	in	
most	detox	formulas,	your	going	to	see	burdock	root.		

	 This	one	practically	grows	itself.	If	you	want	to	harvest	much	of	the	
root,	though,	you're	going	to	need	to	probably	plant	it	in	a	place	that	
has	a	little	bit	of	loosened	soil,	because	it	is	a	very,	very,	long,	stout	
root.	But	to	get	it	out	you	have	to	be	just	as	tough	and	willing	to	put	
in	the	time	and	effort	to	dig	that	sucker	out.	It	is	a	biennial	so	if	
you're	worried	about	it	spreading,	you	just	have	to	make	sure	you	
chop	it	down	before	the	seeds	become	mature.	

	 We'll	see	this	in	lots	of	people's	gardens.	It's	really	beautiful	annual	
plant.	You'll	see	in	almost	every	skin	product	that's	herbally	based,	so	
lotions,	salves,	things	like	that.	It's	really	great	for	wounds	or	dry	skin.	
Internally,	we	like	to	use	it	for	the	limbatic	system.	We	like	to	use	it	
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for	sore	stomachs.	So	thinking	of	our	stomach	and	digestive	tract	as	
our	second	skin,	a	place	where	we	interface	with	the	world.	It's	a	
really	important	herb	to	help	calm	all	of	our	skin	and	digestive	tract.		

	 This	guy	can	handle	some	drought.	It	can	also	handle	a	little	bit	of	
water.	It's	really	easy	going.	If	you're	planting	this	in	a	greenhouse	
though,	just	beware	the	aphids	and	white	flies,	especially	white	flies	
just	really	like	this	guy.	So	tends	to	attract	them	if	you	already	have	
them,	but	it's	a	way	to	kind	of	focus	them	and	you	can	move	them	
out	of	your	greenhouse	then	if	you	take	those	plants	out.	Produces	
regular	flowers,	once	it	really	gets	going	in	the	season,	you'll	be	
picking	every	day,	maybe	every	other	day.	The	flowers	open	with	the	
sun,	so	it's	usually	mid-day	when	you're	gonna	want	to	pick	those	
guys.	We're	just	picking	the	flowers	on	this,	although,	some	people	
have	used	the	entire	plant	and	juiced	it,	not	to	drink	but	to	pour	over	
their	skin	as	a	wound	wash	or	to	help	with	melanoma	and	other	skin	
cancer	issues.	

	 Catnip:	This	is	a	great	one.	I'm	sure	many	of	you	have	seen	cats	go	
crazy	over	them.	It's	a	stimulating	drug	to	them.	For	us,	it's	quite	the	
opposite.	It's	very	calming,	not	to	the	level	of	necessarily	putting	you	
to	sleep,	but	just	relaxes	the	nervous	system	really	gently,	really	good	
for	kids.	Another	plant	in	the	mint	family,	has	a	pretty	agreeable	
flavor	so	you'll	see	it	in	a	lot	these	nighty-night	teas	for	children	or	
grown-ups,	really	great	for	the	digestive	tract,	so	wonderful	after	
dinner.	Mint	family	plant,	again.	So	enjoy	some	water,	but	can	be	
surprisingly	drought	tolerant.	This	is	a	much	taller	plant,	so	it	can	get	
four,	five	feet	tall,	becomes	a	really	big	bush.	You	can	do	multiple	
cuttings	over	the	years	or	the	one	season,	multiple	cuttings.	It's	great	
for	attracting	bees	as	well.	The	bees	love	the	flowers	on	this.	

	 Chamomile:	You'll	see	this	chamomile	tea	very	often.	Most	of	the	
time	they're	using	the	German,	the	annual	version	of	the	chamomile.	
I	really	like	to	grow	the	Roman,	just	because	I	tend	to	prefer	growing	
perennials	if	that's	a	possibility	as	well	as	the	scent	on	the	Roman	is	
just	very	attractive	to	me.	I	really	enjoy	that	one.	This	is	another	
nerving	calming	to	the	nervous	system,	helps	to	promote	sleep,	great	
for	kids,	also	useful	for	external	application.	We	use	it	in	anti-fungal	
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salves	or	for	itchy	skin,	eczema,	things	like	that.	It's	gonna	be	a	light	
dependent	germinator,	the	seeds	are	very,	very	tiny,	so	you	don't	
want	to	bury	them	very	deep,	just	a	very	thin	layer	of	light	soil	on	
top.	Loves	sun,	can	grow	in	really	dry	areas	once	they	get	
established.	

	 Clary	Sage:	This	one	I	fell	in	love	with	about	three	years	ago.	The	
scent	on	clary	sage	once	it	goes	into	blossom.	You're	either	a	lover	or	
a	hater.	Some	people	think	it	smells	like	the	greatest	floral,	dirty	
aphrodisiac	ever,	and	then	other	folks	think	it	smells	like	cat	urine.	So	
that	is	up	to	you	to	decide	which	camp	you	are	in.	This	is	a	true	sage,	
a	true	salvia.	It	is	a	biennial,	although,	sometimes	I	can	get	it	to	come	
back	into	the	third	or	fourth	year.	We're	going	to	be	using	it	
internally	for	hormone	stabilization,	like	I	said,	aphrodisiac.	It	can	
help	with	sadness	and	depression.	And	then	you'll	see	this	most	
commonly	in	skin	applications	for	the	oil	for	your	face	if	you	have	
combination	skin	that	breaks	out	quite	a	bit	or	skin	that	reacts	and	
inflames	quite	a	bit.	You'll	see	this	in	many,	many,	high-end	skin	
products.	

	 Comfrey:	Hopefully	quite	a	few	of	you	already	have	this	in	your	
garden	if	you've	been	watching	any	of	the	permaculture	talks	over	
the	years	here	at	the	Grow	Network,	you	will	have	inevitably	heard	a	
permaculturist	talk	about	comfrey.	It's	kind	of	like	permaculture's	
darling	herb.	We	love	this	plant	because	it's	great	for	our	gardens,	so	
we're	going	to	be	using	it	to	make	all	kinds	of	different	things	just	for	
our	gardens	themselves.	But	comfrey's	a	great	rapid	cell	regenerator.	
This	is	going	to	be	something	that	helps	heal	your	wounds.	They	used	
to	call	it	knit-bone,	so	if	you	have	a	sprain	or	a	break,	once	your	
break	has	been	set	properly	using,	comfrey	helps	really	speed	up	the	
healing	of	those	bones	and	ligaments	and	things	like	that.		

	 Comfrey	grows	all	over	the	place	in	all	kinds	of	different	conditions.	It	
has	a	bad	wrap	for	spreading	too	quickly	or	too	far	and	wide.	I	
actually	believe	it's	very	well	behaved.	The	issue	with	Comfrey	
doesn't	spread	by	seed,	the	issue	is	the	root	spread.	But	not	like	a	
mint	where	it	just	spreads	itself.	It's	really	if	you	dig	around	it	or	till	
around	it,	every	tiny	little	piece	of	Comfrey	root	will	make	a	new	



  
 

 
 

13 

Comfrey	plant.	But	as	long	as	you're	not	digging	around	it,	that's	not	
an	issue.	Comfrey	stays	in	its	place	pretty	well.	Has	a	really	deep	tap	
root,	you	can	cut	this	back	whether	you're	harvesting	for	yourself	or	
for	some	other	applications	that	we'll	talk	about	later.	Four	or	five	
cuttings	of	Comfrey	in	a	season.	Even	in	a	season	like	ours	which	is	
very,	very	short.		

	 Dandelion:	One	of	my	favorites.	And	one	of	the	ones	you've	probably	
heard	a	lot	about	so	I'm	not	going	to	stay	on	this	too	long.	But	it	is	
everywhere,	and	every	single	part	of	it	is	a	valuable	medicinal	plant,	
edible	plant,	as	well	as	promoting	...	It's	one	of	our	earliest	bee	foods.	
So	really,	those	beautiful	yellow	flowers	are	doing	lots	of	things	for	
our	garden	and	for	the	health	of	the	insects	around	as	well	as	being	a	
vital	and	valuable	plant	medicinally	for	us.		

	 Horsetail	is	a	really	important	herb	in	the	biodynamic	world.	Also	just	
a	really	great	herb	to	have	around	if	you	have	an	area	in	your	farm	or	
garden	that	can	stay	relatively	moist.	So	it	really,	really	does	need	
quite	a	bit	of	moisture.	So	we	have	it	growing	mostly	along	our	
irrigation	ditch	all	the	way	through	our	240	acres.	Really	beautiful	
plant.	Super	high	in	silica,	so	think	bones,	think	ligaments,	think	hair,	
anything	where	we're	needing	to	add	some	structural	integrity.		

	 Horehound	is	another	plant	that	I	really,	really	enjoy.	This	is	one	of	
those	extra,	extra	hardy	plants.	You'll	still	see	this	in	Ricola	cough	
drops	and	things	like	that.	Great	for	coughs	and	colds.	I	like	to	grow	
this	on	the	periphery	of	my	garden	area	where	my	irrigation	really	
doesn't	hit	very	well.	So	it's	on	those	dry	edges,	and	it	just	loves	it	out	
there.		

	 Lemon	balm:	We're	back	to	the	mint	family	on	this	one.	Lemon	balm,	
highly	aromatic	spreading	plant,	can	grow	very	large	in	rich	soils	with	
enough	moisture.	Beautiful	for	colds	and	flu,	for	sadness,	this	one's	
often	mixed	with	St.	John's	Wort	for	seasonal	effectiveness	disorder.	
Externally,	we're	gonna	use	it	oftentimes	as	an	anti-viral,	so	people	
will	make	this	into	an	anti-viral	lip	balm	for	canker	sores	and	for	any	
of	the	herpes	complex	family,	really	valuable	in	that	way.	Loves	
sunshine,	but	will	also	grow	in	shadier	spots.	And,	like	I	said,	it	really	
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gets	very	potent	in	these	dryer	porous	soils,	but	it	doesn't	grow	as	
big.	If	you	have	it	in	a	wetter,	shadier	place	with	richer	soils,	it's	going	
to	grow	very,	very	big,	kind	of	less	concentrated,	but	big	beautiful	
plant.	

	 Marshmallow	is	a	favorite	of	mine.	This	is	an	important	herb	for	
anyone	who	lives	in	the	dry	part	of	the	country	where	we	don't	get	
as	much	precipitation,	and	our	body	is	very	dry.	It's	very	musicogenic,	
so	it's	going	to	need	moistening	to	our	entire	body.	This	is	great	for	
those	dry	coughs	that	you	have	in	the	wintertime	sometimes.	I	really	
like	to	use	the	leaves	in	tea	or	the	roots	as	well.	And	then	decoct	
those	or	cold	will	steep	those	guys.	Grows	very	tall,	six	feet	or	more.	
Very	closely	related	to	hollyhock,	you	can	see	that	in	it.	It's	just	not	
bred	for	such	big,	big	flowers.	Beautiful	plant,	perennial,	the	root	
comes	out	very	easily,	big,	big,	stalky	root.	It	can	be	grown	anywhere	
from	field	production	like	I	do	which	is	a	little	more	dry	or	full-on	
swampy	areas.		

	 This	is	the	one	I	spoke	of	when	I	was	talking	about	the	Latin	names	
earlier,	Leonurus	cardiaca,	motherwort.	So	this	is	for	the	nervous	
system,	really	just	helps	to	quiet	it	all	down	and	just	strengthen	and	
gladden	the	heart,	really	powerful	emotionally.	Although,	very	bitter,	
so	great	for	any	of	your	pre-digestive	bitters	before	you	eat	your	
dinner.	Motherwort	is	very	aggressive.	If	you	let	it	go	to	seed,	you	
will	certainly	get	many,	many	more	motherwort	plants	that	you	can	
give	to	all	your	friends.	

	 Stinging	nettle	is	native	to	our	area.	Also	one	of	my	favorites.	And	
this	is	one	of	those	culinary	crossover	plants.	First	thing	you	know,	
we're	seeing	it	in	a	lot	more	restaurants	and	recipes.	It's	a	beautiful	
herb	to	use	in	place	of	spinach	or	some	of	your	other	tender	greens	
in	different	recipes	like	your	artichoke	spinach	dip	or	something	
along	those	lines.	It	does	sting,	so	you	just	have	to	be	careful	with	
that	when	you're	picking.	But	once	you	either	cook	it	or	you	
dehydrate	it,	the	majority	of	the	sting	goes	away	wen	you	dehydrate	
it,	all	of	it	goes	away	when	you	cook	it	so	you	don't	have	to	be	fearful	
that	you're	going	to	sting	your	mouth.		
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	 This	is	our	big	allergy	plant,	our	herbal	antihistamine.	It's	very,	very	
powerful.	Can	really	help	with	those	seasonal	allergies	as	well	as	just	
providing	this	huge	amount	of	vitamin	and	mineral	load	for	your	
body.	So	I'll	drink	this	quite	often	with	a	few	other	herbs	mixed	in	
instead	of	needing	to	worry	about	taking	a	vitamin	and	mineral	
supplement.	I	just	take	a	lot	of	herbs	that	have	vitamins	and	minerals	
in	them	like	stinging	nettle,	red	clover,	oats,	things	like	that.		

	 Stinging	nettle,	I	do	grow	it	in	the	open	fields,	but	I	grow	it	in	an	area	
that	has	more	water	from	my	irrigation	as	well	as	trying	to	give	it	
some	late	based	shade.	Stinging	nettle,	you'll	find	in	the	wild	more	
near	those	watery	places	and	oftentimes	in	the	under,	so	more	shady	
places.	

	 Oats	are	an	annual.	This	is	just	like	oatmeal	that	you	eat	for	breakfast	
except	we're	picking	it	at	this	milky	stage	where	you	see	me	
squeezing	that	oat	top	there.	We	want	that	milk	to	come	out.	That's	
what	they	call	"milky	oat	tops".	Most	of	the	time	you'll	see	that	
tincture	fresh.	Sometimes	you'll	see	them	in	teas,	but	you	really	want	
that	fresh	tincture	in	order	to	get	this	healing	of	the	nervous	system.	
It's	still	always	good	for	the	nervous	system,	but	that	milk	is	the	real,	
real	power	in	there.	The	straw	is	something	we	also	use,	and	that's	
more	for	the	vitamin	and	mineral	content,	so	we're	going	to	be	using	
that	with	our	nettle	for	our	vitamin	and	mineral	tea.		

	 This	is	a	grass.	It	grows	very	fast.	Most	farmers	will	be	using	it	in	
some	version	of	their	crop	rotation	as	their	rotating	out	some	of	their	
field	crops.	They'll	rest	the	field	with	oats	and	clover.	The	oats	will	
provide	lots	of	biomass.	I'll	grow	it,	oftentimes,	what	I	don't	harvest	
for	myself	or	for	sale,	I	just	drop	the	straw	right	there	in	the	field	and	
that	helps	to	add	to	the	organic	matter	and	provide	in-place	
mulching	for	the	other	crops	I	have	around.		

	 ….is	a	native	plant	we	have	here	in	Colorado.	Oftentimes	you'll	see	it	
on	slopey	hills.	It's	a	great	detoxifier.	We're	going	to	be	using	the	root	
on	this	one	for	the	most	part.	Helps	to	clean	the	blood.	Helps	to	skin,	
so	if	you're	having	toxicity	that	seems	to	be	presenting	itself	through	
the	skin,	this	is	the	herb	that	I	think	of	for	that	type	of	detoxification.	
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This	can	grow	on	very	dry	slopey	areas,	although,	oftentimes	you'll	
see	it	on	the	slope	down	to	a	creek.	So	it	is	getting	water,	but	it's	just	
moving	very	fast.	It's	a	great	bank	stabilizer.	It	helps	to	hold	in	those	
soils	on	those	large	slopes.		

	 Plantains:	Another	weed	that	you	see	out	there.	This	one	come	very	
quickly	after	we	disturbed	soils.	It	really	helps	to	heal.	They	call	it	the	
band-aid	plant,	whether	it's	for	the	land	that	it's	healing	or	for	us.	It's	
really,	really	gentle	and	healing	to	our	skin.	It	also	can	be	drying,	so	it	
helps	to	draw	out	the	toxins	from	insect	bites	or	if	we	have	a	shallow	
splinter,	it	helps	to	pull	these	things	out.	You	won't	really	be	able	to	
grow	plantain	as	well	the	richer	and	richer	your	soil	gets.	It	doesn't	
really	want	to	be	in	rich	soil.	It	wants	to	be	in	poor	soil.	That's	where	
it	does	it's	work	and	that's	where	it	creates	the	best,	strongest	
version	of	itself.		

	 Sage:	There	are	lots	of	different	sage.	We	talked	clary	sage	earlier.	
There	are	many,	many	different	varieties	of	sage.	This	is	just	our	
regular	culinary	sage	that	we	use	for	seasoning	our	meats	or	
whatever	it	is	that	we're	doing	in	the	kitchen	that	calls	for	this	herb.	
But	it's	a	beautiful	perennial	pollinator	attracting	plant,	very,	very	
cold	hardy,	wonderful	for	sore	throats	and	colds.	It	helps	with	
memory	as	well	as	if	you're	having	gassy	indigestion.	I	like	to	use	this	
if	people	around	me	are	suffering	from	strep	throat,	this	kind	of	
category	of	illness	as	a	gargle.	Make	a	really	strong	tea	and	then	
gargle	with	it.		

	 Thyme:	You're	familiar	many	of	you,	I'm	sure.	Again,	for	cooking.	
Beautiful	plant	that	can	grow	...	I	like	to	plant	it	on	the	edges	of	my	
garden	because	it	stays	relatively	small	so	on	the	edges	of	my	
pathways.	I	like	to	use	it	externally,	a	lot	of	times	for	lungs,	I'll	put	it	
in	a	vapor	rub	salve	that	I	will	put	on	my	daughter's	chest	at	night	if	
she	is	having	a	lot	of	mucous	and	inability	to	move	that	mucous	out.	
Another	sore	throat	tea.	Thyme	really	enjoys	a	little	bit	of	a	dryer	
landscape	once	it	gets	established.	This	is	more	related	to	a	
Mediterranean	herb	so	it	really	likes	that	dry	land	at	least	in	my	
climate.	
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	 Valerian:	Valerian	is	a	perfect	example	of	one	of	the	slides	earlier	
which	not	every	herb	is	for	every	person	and	we	really	need	to	treat	
ourselves	somewhat	individually.	This	would	be	the	most	extreme	
version	of	that.	So	Valerian,	for	some	folks	is	very,	very	sedative.	It	
will	absolutely	put	you	to	sleep.	Well,	for	other	folks,	it	won't	let	
them	sleep.	It	will	give	them	so	much	energy	that	they	can't	sleep.	I	
don't	know	many	plants	who	are	this	extreme	in	their	differences	in	
people	but	just	a	good	reminder	to	take	a	little	bit	of	an	herb	and	get	
to	know	it,	and	as	you	get	to	know	it,	then	you	can	step	up	and	see	
how	that	feels	for	you.		

	 Wild	rose:	We	have	these	growing	native	all	around	this	area.	We're	
gonna	be	wanting	to	use	or	I	usually	use	either	the	flowers.	I'm	using	
that	for	tea	or	for	skin	as	well	as	the	rose	hips	at	the	end	of	the	
season.	After	a	nice	good	hard	frost,	I'll	collect	all	these	rose	hips,	
mostly	for	their	vitamin	C	content	and	be	making	syrups	and	infused	
honeys	that	I	will	enjoy	over	the	winter	to	keep	my	immune	system	
strong	and	my	vitamin	C	levels	high.	These	roses	love	to	grow,	again,	
near	water	along	our	ditches.	Or	I	will	have	them	closer	in	to	the	
center	of	my	farm	area	where	the	irrigation	is	the	most	plentiful.	

	 Yarrow	is	our	last	specific	herb	that	we	are	going	over	today.	They	
call	this	plant	nosebleed	and	it's	kind	of	known	to	help	slow	down	or	
help	to	stop	a	nose	bleed.	It's	a	rapid	blood	coagulator,	helps	to	
staunch	bleeding.	The	Latin	achillea	millefolium	achillea	is	set	to	
come	from	the	warrior	Achilles,	who	was	reported	to	never	go	into	
battle	without	yarrow	for	his	warriors	because	it's	antiseptic	so	it	
helps	to	fight	infections,	but	it	also	stops	that	blood	loss,	which	is	so	
important.		

	 Beyond	the	external	uses	for	wounds,	the	other	thing	we	will	be	
looking	at	yarrow	for,	I	like	to	put	it	in	teas	for	allergies	or	colds	and	
flues	when	the	congestion	is	up	in	the	sinus	cavity	up	high	in	the	
head,	it	really	helps	to	release	that	out	and	helps	to	induce	sweating,	
so	that	we	can	reduce	our	issues	with	fevers,	cool	the	body.		

	 So	now	that	I	have	convinced	you	to	plant	all	these	herbs	and	many,	
many	more,	what	are	you	going	to	do	with	them	all?	Most	of	the	
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time	we'll	be	drying	them.	Lots	of	applications	for	fresh	herbs	but	
oftentimes	we	won't	get	to	them	all.	And	this	is	the	way	to	store	
them	for	the	rest	of	the	year	if	you	don't	get	time	to	tincture	
everything	fresh.	So	we're	gonna	dry	them	out	on	this,	it's	just	a	
laundry	drying	rack	is	great	for	a	small	application.	We're	going	to	
use	a	term	called	garble,	which	really	just	means	crush	the	herbs,	and	
then	we're	going	to	store	them	and	by	the	end	of	it	you	will	look	like	
even	more	of	a	crazy	jar	lady	or	gentlemen	with	all	of	your	jars	and	
jars	and	jars	of	herbs.	You	might	need	a	whole	new	shed	just	for	all	
your	jars.		

	 I	use	a	14	x	40	hoop	house,	now	this	is	just	the	hoop	house	on	it's	
own,	but	mine	now	has	a	90%	shade	cloth	over	the	top,	because	I	
really	don't	want	the	sun	on	my	herbs	to	dry	them	because	that	will	
degrade	them	pretty	quickly.	I	want	it	shady,	but	I	want	it	very	warm.	
So	I'm	looking	from	anywhere	from	80	to	105	degrees	and	good	air	
flow.	So	I'll	pull	up	the	side	to	this	hoop	house	so	that	the	air	flow	can	
breeze	through	and	dehydrate	the	herbs.	

	 There's	a	few	other	things	we	can	with	these	herbs	besides	the	
health	reasons	that	we	talked	about	earlier.	So	I	like	to	use	a	lot	of	
my	herbs	in	the	garden.	I'm	going	to	go	over	each	of	these	really	
quickly.		

	 I	use	comfrey	as	a	nutrient	accumulator.	It	does	have	that	really	deep	
top	root	so	it	can	bring	out	nutrients	that	some	other	plants	can't	
access	and	put	it	into	its	leaves,	which	I	can	chop	many	many	times	
over	the	season.	It's	high	in	nitrogen,	silica,	calcium,	potassium,	iron,	
and	magnesium.	It	helps	to	activate	compost.	So	oftentimes	I'm	using	
this	on	transplants,	because	it	encourages	rooting	to	such	an	extent.	
I'm	going	to	be	making	a	tea,	either	a	fermented	tea	or	just	a	regular	
tea	and	then	I	use	that	water	to	water	my	seedlings	when	I'm	
planting	them	out	in	the	garden	or	potting	them	up.	It	just	helps	
them,	I'm	giving	them	a	little	vitamin,	mineral	kick	as	well	as	a	little	
stimulating	of	their	desire	to	set	roots.	

	 Stinging	nettle	just	like	for	myself	in	my	own	body,	I'm	using	it	as	a	
vitamin	and	mineral	supplement.	So	that's	what	I'm	going	to	be	doing	
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here.	I'm	going	to	be	using	it	on	plants	that	they	have	enough	light,	
the	soil	seems	fine.	It	doesn't	seem	like	they	have	a	bug	infestation,	
but	they're	just	not	growing.	They're	just	not	looking	vibrant.	That's	
when	I	think	they	probably	are	missing	some	kind	of	vitamin	or	
mineral	and	I	will	use	a	nettle	tea	to	help	provide	that	for	them.		

	 Horsetail	which	we	talked	about.	We're	using	this	for	the	silica.	I	use	
it	mainly	to	help	with	fungal	infections,	especially	in	the	greenhouse	
in	the	winter.	I	also	use	this	for	plants	that,	again,	they	have	enough	
light.	I	don't	see	a	pest	problem.	The	soil	seems	fine.	But	they're	just	
like	laying	over.	They	don't	have	any	structure,	any	strength.	So	I	
think	about	using	horsetail	for	or	for	structure.	We're	going	to	be	
doing	it	for	the	same	reason	in	our	plants.	

	 You	have	to	be	careful	when	you	feed	horsetail	tea,	though,	because	
of	that	silica,	if	you	do	it	in	the	middle	of	the	day	it	really	can	increase	
the	light	uptake	capacity	so	much	that	it	sunburns	our	plants.	We	
want	to	do	it	in	the	very	early	morning	or	later	once	the	heat	and	
intensity	of	the	days	sun	has	passed.	

	 Chamomile	tea	mostly	as	a	anti-fungal	for	dampening	off	disease	in	
seedlings.	Just	a	regular	old	tea,	strain	it	out,	let	it	cool,	and	I'll	spray	
it	in	a	spray	bottle	on	my	little	seedlings.		

	 Willow	and	cottonwood:	Willow	is	a	potent	root	stimulator.	It	has	a	
rooting	hormone	in	it	that	helps	our	plants	to	set	roots.	Most	of	the	
time	I'm	going	to	be	using	this	one	for	when	I'm	cutting	and	trying	to	
propagate	them.	If	I'm	taking	cuttings	of	my	big	elderberry	bush	in	
the	spring	because	I	want	to	make	more	elderberry	plants.	And	I	
want	them	to	root	really	well.	And	so	I'll	soak	the	cutting	in	the	
willow	tea	for	a	day	or	two	before	I	plant	it	in	it's	pot.	It	really	speeds	
up	the	ability	for	that	plant	to	root.	Plus	it	has	a	little	bit	of	anti-
fungal	quality	which	is	one	of	the	biggest	issues	in	rooting	cuttings	is	
that	they	will	start	rotting.	So	we	want	to	make	sure	that	we	
stimulate	the	roots,	reduce	the	likelihood	of	rotting.	
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	 A	couple	other	ways	I	use	herbs	are	garlic	and	hot	peppers,	and	I'll	
use	these	as	an	insect	spray.	You	just	have	to	be	careful	because	this	
does	affect	our	beneficial	insects	as	well.		

	 So	we	use	herbs	in	our	bodies	in	lots	of	different	ways	externally	and	
internally.	These	are	just	a	couple	of	the	common	ways	that	we	are	
using	herbs,	personal	health.	When	we're	extracting	the	herbs	into	
water,	we	call	it	either	an	infusion	or	a	decoction.	An	infusion,	you	
can	do	cold	or	hot.	This	is	usually	leaves	and	flowers,	and	you	can	do	
this	very	quickly	like	a	chamomile	tea	for	three	or	four	minutes.	Or	if	
you're	trying	to	get	the	minerals	like	out	of	a	stinging	nettle,	you'd	
want	to	infuse	this	hot	and	then	let	it	sit	and	cool	all	the	way	with	the	
plant	material.	A	decoction	is	usually	going	to	be	for	harder	material,	
roots,	barks,	berries,	seeds.	This	is	a	slow	simmer	for	about	20	
minutes.	

	 Tinctures	you	can	make	in	alcohol,	apple	cider	vinegar,	and	there	are	
great	books	that	go	into	detail	on	all	of	these	procedures	so	I'm	just	
going	to	give	you	a	kind	of	quick	and	dirty,	hopefully,	inspire	you	to	
not	be	fearful.	It	really	can	be	as	simple	as	chop	up	your	herbs,	pour	
all	of	the	alcohol	or	apple	cider	vinegar	on	top,	shake	it	for	30	days,	
strain	it,	bottle	it,	and	label,	label,	label.	Because	we	always	forget	
what	we	put	in	those	jars.		

	 Fire	cider	is	a	really	common	vinegar	tincture.	Just	great	time	of	year	
to	take	that	in	the	winter	to	help	improve	our	immune	system,	and	
while	you	can	take	it	for	treatment,	it's	beautiful	as	a	preventative.	
You	can	google	fire	cider	and	find	lots	of	different	recipes.	This	is	one	
of	the	ways	I	like	to	make	it.		

	 With	our	oils,	we're	going	to	be	using	a	few	different	extraction	
methods,	because	it's	not	going	to	be	as	hot	as	boiling	water	like	we	
would	for	an	infusion	or	something	like	that.	So	we	can	do	a	sun	
extraction	or	a	water	bath	crock	pot	extraction.	And	then	we	can	
make	our	salves	or	balms.	Essentially	that's	just	our	infused	oil	with	a	
little	bit	of	wax.		
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	 All	right.	Well	that's	going	to	wrap	it	up	for	us	today.	If	anyone	has	
any	questions	for	me	at	any	point,	you	can	email	me	at	
stephanie@biodynamicbotanicals.com	and	I	hope	that	you	are	all	
inspired	to	use	more	herbs	in	your	life,	in	your	gardens,	for	your	
beneficials,	for	your	family's	health,	for	your	garden's	health,	and	just	
because	they	are	so	beautiful.	So	thanks	for	joining.	I	hope	you	enjoy	
the	rest	of	the	session	and	have	a	great	day.	

Marjory:	 Well,	if	you	click	on	the	right	there,	that	will	get	you	in	touch	with	
Stephanie	Syson.	She	has	biodynamic	herbs	for	sale	at	her	company,	
Biodynamic	Botanicals.	She	also	has	other	herbal	products	and	also	
would	be	more	than	happy	to	be	available	to	answer	questions.	I	
think	she's	going	to	be	down	there	active	in	the	comments	also.	But	
stay	in	touch	with	Stephanie.	Definitely	supporting	our	presenters	by	
purchasing	things	from	them	or	working	with	them	is	a	fantastic	way	
to	let	them	know	how	much	you	appreciate	what	they've	done	here	
at	the	Homegrown	Food	Summit.	

	 Down	below,	there	is	button	to	pick	up	the	package	for	the	summit.	
You	can	own	this	presentation,	as	well	as	all	the	other	30-something	
presentations	that	we	have.	Your	purchase	goes	toward	really	
supporting	this	work	and	helping	the	work	of	The	Grow	Network	
overall.	

	 This	is	Marjory	Wildcraft,	and	you	are	participating	at	the	
Homegrown	Food	Summit.	

	

	

	 	

	


